
Minutes   Conservation Commission  September 12, 2019 

 

Present:  Slim Spafford, Chair, Gina Rescigno, Vice-Chair, Ray Blake, Planning Commission liaison, Ruth 

Gaffey, Secretary 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 

Minutes of the August meeting were accepted as read (Blake/Rescigno) 

Warrant articles for submission due by January 2, 2020 

Ruth will get in touch with Cindy regarding the NRI inventory report 

Slim will ask Sara for a list of expenditures so that we can categorize them properly and prepare our 

budget statement 

The Town is looking for a dry hydrant on Campbell Road 

Clean up day will be held on Saturday, October 5th.  Slim is getting the details ready and he and Sherry 

will make posters and get the word out. 

Gina and Ruth will meet to draft a letter to those with Conservation Easements within Groton. 

Slim discussed Senate Bill 200 / Contiguous Wildlife Corridors 

And House Bill 630 which deals with Snowmobilers and fines for various offenses 

Slim discussed Dam #8 he said work is expected to start within a year and the questions remain 

regarding access to the dam and whether it will impact Groton’s roads 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 (Gaffey/Rescigno) 

Submitted by  Ruth Gaffey 

 


